Sacred Heart and Our Lady of Pompeii Parish

Parish Office:
18 Bellewood Avenue, Dobbs Ferry

914-693-0119
Fax 914-693-3408
Email: shrectory@aol.com

SH-OLP.com
- Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM
Sacred Heart Church Our Lady of Pompeii Church
417 Broadway 95 Palisade Street
Dobbs Ferry, NY 10522 Dobbs Ferry, NY 10522
MASS SCHEDULE: MASS SCHEDULE:
Saturday 5:00 pm Sunday 10:15 am
Sunday 9:00 am & 11:00 am Monday, Wednesday and Friday 7:30 am
Monday through Friday 8:30 am Excluding July and August
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ADORATION AND BENEDICTION
Saturday, 4:00-4:45 pm The first Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm
Excluding July and August
Served by:

Rev. Christopher W. Monturo, Pastor

Rev. Siby Thomas, C.M.L., Parochial Vicar

Rev. Fidelis H. Oppong, Parochial Vicar

Rev. Jude Egbiji, Weekday Associate

Rev. Timothy Scannell, Pastor Emeritus

Rev. Msgr. Hugh McManus, Pastor Emeritus

Mary Perillo, Director of Religious Education

Dr. Sandor Szabo, Director of Music, Principal Organist, Choirmaster
Dr. Claudia Cali, Associate Organist

Sacrament of Baptism: Parents need to be registered parishioners and must participate in the pre-baptismal preparation program, which
is held once a month. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third Sundays of the month. Call the Parish Office to make the necessary
arrangements.

Sacrament of Marriage: Those wishing to be married must be registered parishioners. Call the Parish Office to make arrangements at
least one year prior to desired wedding date and before the reception hall is booked.

Ministry to the Sick and Homebound: Pastoral Staff and Eucharistic Ministers visit Dobbs Ferry Pavilion/St. John’s Riverside Hospital
on a daily basis. If you know a parishioner who is in another hospital or confined to their residence, please call the Parish Office to
arrange for a visit.

Religious Education: Contact Mary Perillo, Director of Religious Education, at 479-1045 to enroll children in the religious education
program. If you have any questions, email the Religious Education office at reled09@aol.com.

Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA): 1f you know someone who is interested in becoming a Catholic or who was baptized but did not
receive Communion or Confirmation, call the Parish Office for further information.

Parish Membership: Newcomers are invited to join our parish family by calling the Parish Office or by filling out a registration form
found at the entrance of the church and returning it to the Parish Office at 18 Bellewood Avenue, Dobbs Ferry, NY 10522.

Sponsor Certificate: Call the Parish Office to obtain a sponsor certificate for Baptism or Confirmation. A sponsor must be a practicing
Catholic and a registered and active parishioner for a minimum of six months. The use of the envelope system assists us in verifying that

you are an active parishioner.
Sunday, December 27, 2020



SACRED HEART AND OUR LADY OF POMPEII PARISH

Sacred Heowrt Mass Intentions

Sat Dec 26  5:00 pm John and Ellen Scales
Sun Dec 27  9:00 am Shamala Annette Sivapragasam
11:00 am Edward Fata
Mon Dec 28  8:30 am Kathleen and Denis McGuire
and John Distefano
Tue Dec29  8:30 am Living members of the
Blaha Family
Wed Dec 30 8:30 am Deceased members of the
Blaha Family and
Stella Bednar

Thurs Dec 31
Fri Jan1

2:00 pm Joseph Bugliarelli
8:30 am Edward O’Connor

12:10 pm Marguerite & Henry Balcom and
Grace & John A. Kelly

Parishv Office Holiday Howry
The Parish Office will be closed on:

Dec. 31% and Jan. 15 — New Year Holiday

2020 Cardinal’'s Appeal
Summary to Date

Goal: $67,000
Pledged: $40,310 (131 pledges)

Thank you for helping us reach our goal! Donations can
still be made through December 31, 2020.

Owr Lady of Pompeii Masy Intentionsy

Sun Dec 27 10:15am Lucille Hennessy and
Our Parishioners

%&PRAY FOR ...

Michael Hamborsky, George Keiling, Pat and Greg
Smith, Denise Marcia, Tom Hartmann, Manuel
Docoito, Susan Goldberg, Carol Zahurak, Joan
Shannon, Amanda Roussel, Anthony Staiano, Marilyn
Rentko, Marie Grande, Dan Brady, Dan Henry.

Mon Dec 28  7:30 am A Special Intention
Wed Dec 30  7:30 am Gina Migliore Cunningham
Fri Jan 1 7:30 am Rosena Pesce
Pawishv Stewawdship Report

“God gives me everything, I retuwrn my gift to-

Him”

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED FAITHFUL
GENEROSITY IN OUR WEEKLY COLLECTION

Collection for weekend of December 13 was $7,342

Collection for weekend of December 20 will be
published in a later bulletin.

Restorationw

The second collection this weekend is our monthly
request for the Church Restoration Fund. Thank you for
your support. Your generosity in this collection has
made possible many of the upgrades and repairs in our
churches and on our parish campus. THANK YOU for
your extraordinary kindness which allows us to keep
our facilities in “tip top” shape!

e @

Altow Gifty

The Sanctuary Lamp used for the Holy Sacrifice of the
Mass this week at Our Lady of Pompeii Church, is a gift
of Clara Macri for a Special Intention.

Catholic Conmwmunications Campaigrv

Next week our special collection supports the Catholic
Communications Campaign. This campaign connects
people with Christ and builds Catholic communities in
the United States and developing countries using the
internet, television, radio and print media. Half of the
money collected remains here in the Archdiocese of
New York to fund local communications efforts. Your
support helps spread the Gospel message! To learn
more, visit www.usccb.org/ccc
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SOLEMNITY OF THE HOLY FAMILY

Fromwv the Pastor

What was it like to live day in and day out in the
household of the Holy Family? What was it like to
have Jesus for a son, Mary as a wife and mother, and
Joseph as a father and husband? Their home would
have certainly been a sacred place and a dwelling of
true peace, unity and love. Their family, however,
would not have been exempt from daily toil, hurt and
challenges that face any other family.

The family home of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph would
have been, in numerous ways, just like any other
home. They would have eaten together, talked, had
fun, disagreed, worked, dealt with problems, and
encountered everything else that makes up daily
family life.

For example, they would have encountered the death
of loved ones, St. Joseph most likely passed away
prior to Jesus’ public ministry. They would have
encountered separation and homesickness after
fleeing to Egypt from Bethlehem, not being able to
return to their hometown. They would have had to
fulfill all daily chores, earn a living, put food on the
table, attend gatherings of family and friends and the
like. They would have lived normal family life in
every way.

This is significant because it reveals God’s love for
family life. The Father allowed His Divine Son to live
in a family and, as a result, elevated family life to a
place within the Trinity. The holiness of the Holy
Family reveals to us that every family is invited to
share in God’s divine life and to encounter ordinary
daily life with grace and virtue.

As we struggle with the varied challenges of today,
know that God wants to enter more deeply into your
family life. He desires to give you strength and virtue
to live like the Holy Family. Surrender yourself and
your family, this day, and invite the Triune God to
make your family a holy family in His name. May this
new year 2021 be a happy, healthy and holy one for
you and all of your family members!

Reverend Christopher Monturo-

Other Of .Go'

Ul

On Friday, January 1%, we celebrate the Solemnity
of Mary, Mother of God. Mass times will be:

8:30AM and 12:10PM at Sacred Heart Church
7:30AM at Our Lady of Pompeii

Movies, Books and Study Material
for all ages

Enjoy a free subscription to FORMED.ORG where you will
find the best Catholic content, all in one place!

Watch more than one hundred inspiring movies in English
and Spanish, including feature films about the saints,
documentaries exploring popular Catholic topics, and
award-winning children’s programming.

. i .'yj___l_'- '!'r_

S RESTLESS
HEFART

Visit website FORMED.org

Click Sign Up and Select "Sign up as a Parishioner"
Select our parish by name or by zip code 10522
Enter your name and email, then enjoy!
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Covwersations withv Father Chwis

Tune in to WVOX radio each Tuesday at 2PM for
“Conversations with Father Chris” — the weekly
radio broadcast hosted by our pastor. For the past 5
years each week Father Chris has welcomed
interesting guests with inspiring topics. The show will
surely be of interest to you. Feel free to call in with
questions or comments if you wish.

1460 AM Radio
Listen Live at WVOX.com
Tuesday, 2:00 — 3:00PM

Dial in at 914-636-0110

‘Bereavement Ministry

Rising with the Son

A Bereavement Support Ministry

Are you coping with the loss of a loved one?
You are not alone.

A new monthly ministry is beginning in January here
in our parish for you. Stay tuned for more information
coming soon.

Reflection

Is it OK to hang a rosary on the rear-view mirror
of my car?

The practice of hanging a rosary or a religious medal
off of the rearview mirror of one’s car is a fairly
popular custom across many cultures. While there is
no particular rule approving or condemning this
practice, we should also be mindful of the respect and
reverence due to religious objects and devotional items
(i.e. sacramentals).

An important point to consider would be the reason
why one chooses to place a rosary or religious medal
in our cars. Is it a reminder of the protection and
intercession of Mary and the saints? Does it encourage
us to be mindful of God’s presence? Is it an outward
expression of our more private devotions?

One advantage of having a rosary or religious medal in
our cars is that it can also serve as a reminder to pray
when we travel, asking for protection for ourselves and
for other motorists or commuters. Certainly, invoking
the protection and prayers of the saints is a wonderful
practice for families, helping to reinforce our belief in
the communion of saints and the care and concern we
owe to one another.

SN\,

Owr Militawy Prayer List

A.J. Burnett — US Air Force

Ct. Andrew Edwards — US Army

2" Lt. Kyle John Donnelly — US Army
Spc. Frank Farrington — US Army

Capt. Kristian Hill - US Army — in Middle East
Spec. Joseph Kelly — US Army

Erik Miller — US Navy

Staff Sgt. Matthew Patterson — US Army
Capt. Anthony Pottinger — US Army
Pvt. 1 Class Jimmy Sullivan — in Iraq
Spec. Jake Vogel — US Army

Pvt. Michael White — US Army

Please pray for peace and the safe return of our men
and women serving in the armed forces everywhere,
especially those listed above. We thank them for their
service!

osa;'y 3 t‘he most excelle;t for-m of |
| pra : .
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HAPPY
%

¥

We wish all of you a Happy, Healthy and Safe New
Year! We pray that 2021 will be a year filled with
many graces and blessings for each of you and your
family members.

o

We express our deepest thanks to so many of you for
your beautiful and thoughtful Christmas cards and gifts
to us. Also, we are deeply grateful for the very
generous gifts so many of you made to our parish for
Christmas. This is a tremendous help as we try to meet
our budgeted expenses especially in these most
challenging times. We pray you had a Merry
Christmas and pray for every grace and blessing in the
new year 2021!

Father Chris, Father Siby and Father Fidelis

Please mark your calendars and plan to be with us for
a Harpsichord Concert on Sunday, January 24" at
3:00 PM in Our Lady of Pompeii Church. Dr.
Sandor Szabo will present beautiful pieces written
specifically for this unique instrument known as the
“queen of instruments.” Our first concert in November
highlighted the “king of instruments” — the organ. This
concert will be quite different as it will offer a
completely different musical texture and tone. You
will surely want to be here to experience this exciting
concert — the second in our yearly concert series here
at Sacred Heart and Our Lady of Pompeii Parish.

Inclement Weather

When there is a dangerous amount of snow or ice on
the roads, and the Public Schools are closed or delayed,
the weekday morning Masses at Our Lady of Pompeii
and Sacred Heart will be cancelled for the safety of all
who attend as well as that of the priests. The Mass
Intentions for any cancelled Mass will be rescheduled
or offered in the Rectory Chapel on that day.

Anmml
= Giving
~ Statements

At the end of each calendar year, if your total year-to-
date contributions to Sacred Heart-Our Lady of
Pompeii exceeds $200, you will receive a statement
detailing the contribution amount and the information
needed for your tax purposes. If you wish to receive
individual gift acknowledgement letters as well, please
contact the Parish Office to arrange accordingly.



